
Burgers: 

 

I get really nervous in these kinds of situations, so if I start to ramble or seem dangerously unhinged at 
any time, I promise that it’s just nerves. I wonder about my mind sometimes. I think everybody does 
though. Not that everyone wonders about me mind particularly, just that they wonder about their own 
mind. I don’t know why I felt the need to clarify that point. But I did. Sometimes, well most times really, 
when my mind wanders I start to think about ads. Like, on the tv and stuff.  There was this one that was 
on years ago, and I still think about it to this day. It was for Burger King, and it had a guy in a Whopper 
suit lecturing his kid who was a teenager in a Whopper Jr. suit. It was a simple idea, pretty straight 
forward. Cute even. The kid Whopper being a smartass to his dad is something that everyone can relate 
to, and it’s funny to see a couple guys dressed up like burgers. But then the commercial was popular so 
they made more, which would be fine if the other commercials weren’t so existentially terrifying. Cause 
in the very next one, we meet the mother and daughter of the Whopper. And they’re human.  The 
Whopper sandwich is married to a human woman, and fathered a human daughter. Alright, realistically 
she’s probably a step-daughter, probably from a previous marriage in which the wife was so unhappy 
with her human husband that she instead decided to run off and marry a fucking hamburger. But what 
about Whopper Jr.? And this is where it starts to really creep me out, because he calls the human 
woman “Mom”. Not by her name, or by anything else that you’d call your step-mother but instead calls 
her mom which leads us to believe that this woman is his mother. Which means that she gave birth to a 
sandwich. Not only that but Burger King, which made this commercial mind you, is admitting to the 
public that the Whopper Jr. is half burger and half person. So when you eat a Whopper Jr. you are really 
eating a freakish half-man/half-burger abomination that is a petulant little brat. And they think this 
admission is going to sell more sandwiches! That people are going to see these talking burgers and think 
“Man, I could really go for one of these little smart ass teenage Whoppers right now”! And that’s Burger 
King in a nutshell man, they’re training us to be cannibals one Whopper Jr. at a time.  See, these are the 
things that I think about. Cause someone has to, you understand? So to answer your question, I think I 
would like fries with my Big Mac. Ah fuck it, let’s just make it a value meal. 

 

 


